
 

 

 
DECISION SESSION - CABINET MEMBER FOR CRIME AND COMMUNITY 

SAFETY 
 

TUESDAY, 4 OCTOBER 2011 
 

DECISIONS 
 

Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the Decision Session Cabinet  
Member for Crime and Community Safety held on Tuesday, 4 October 2011.  The 
wording used does not necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the 
minutes. 
 
Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in a decision, notice must be 
given to Democracy Support Group no later than 4.00pm on the second working 
day after this meeting. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet please 
contact Jayne Carr  (01904) 552030. 
 

4. TARGET HARDENING FUND 2011-2012 

 

 

RESOLVED: (i) That the information on the allocation 
                                     of the 2011-2012 Target Hardening 
                                     Fund be noted. 
 

(ii) That Option 3, as outlined in 
paragraph 11 of the report, be 
approved to publicise the scheme 
wider to residents and organisations 
active in the wards so that they can 
make suggestions to the relevant 
ward committee for funding 
allocations. 

 
(iii) That the process be reviewed after a 

year.   
 
REASONS: (i) For information. 
 

(ii) To ensure that the accessibility and 
awareness of the Target Hardening 
Fund is improved in a timely fashion 
for the financial year 2012/2013.  
Ensuring that access to the fund is 
fair and equitable and in this way 
improving the quality and diversity of 



 

 

applications to the fund. 
 
(iii) To ensure that the allocation process 

works effectively. 
 
 
 

5. CRIME SUMMIT 2011  

 
RESOLVED: That Option 2 – to host an annual Crime 

Summit in the spring of each year aimed at 
attracting all age groups and involving a 
range of stakeholders engaged in work to 
reduce crime and anti-social behaviour 
within York, be approved. 

 
REASON: To ensure the best opportunity to gain 

maximum attendance and ensure that 
residents’ priorities and concerns feature 
within the future delivery plans of the 
community safety partnership.  It also 
demonstrates recognition of the value of 
localism in determining community safety 
service provision. 


